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postal au~orities do not consider mimeographed material to come 
under the scope of second class mail; inde~d, they consider it to be 
first class, the same as a personal communication. This is why it is 
necessary for your editor to pay first class postal rates on single 
copies which he mails out to those who have changed their addresses, 
to new members, etc. Perhaps more serious than this situation is the 
fact that many scientific authorities do not consider material which 
has appeared in EBBA NEWS to have been published, hence the omission 
of bibliographic references to articles in EBBA NEWS in such ornitho­
logical journals as THE AUK, WILSON BULLETIN, and BIRD-BANDING. In as 
much as material reproduced by the photo-offset process seems to 
constitute publication, in the technical sense of the word since 
printing is done from plates, your Editor hopes that EBBA NEWS may be 
given proper recognition in ornit~gical circles. 

If this recognition should come to pass, it is hoped that more 
contributors will avail themselves of our facilities. Furthermore, if 
contributors would like reprints of their papers, it would seem quite 
likely that these could be obtained at moderate coat upon request. 

Should it come to pass that EBBA NEWS would be regularly cited 
in various ornithological journals, it might prove desirable to 
restrict the first portion of each issue to more or less serious 
papers, with the latter part being devoted to notes and news, comments, 
and informal letters, all of which are features which we certainly 
want to continue. In other words, it is the belief of the Editor that 
original and significant contributions made in these pages should 
achieve proper recognition in so far as publication is concerned, yet 
at the same time he is mindful of the fact that many members like the 
relatively informal aspects of the publication. 

If you have any comments concerning the above, we shall be very 
happy to have them. * * * 

TWO ADDITIONAL SUSTAINING MEMBERS 

Merrill Wood, reports that the following persons are to be 
added to the list of sustaining members for 1954: 

Joseph A. Hines Carl M. Montgomery 




